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VALLEY TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS’ MINUTES 

June 9, 2021 

 

Attendance: 
Chairman Gary Derr, Vice-Chairman Walt Rupert, Supervisor Mike Kull, Zoning Officer 
Fred Shappell & Secretary, Judy Achy.  Public was represented by David Fox, John 
Fenstermacher, Sue & Tom Dawson and Tony Rosini. 
 
Call to Order: 
Chairman Gary Derr called the meeting to order @ 7:00 p.m. with all in attendance 
reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Approval of Minutes: 

Motion to approve the minutes of May 12, 2021 made by Gary, 2nd by Mike and motion 

approved unanimously. 
 
Citizens’ Comments:     
Tony Rosini and Sue & Tom Dawson came to the Valley Township Supervisors Meeting 
with some concerns regarding the ASA.  Mr. Rosini indicated that he was not interested 
in stopping anyone from farming but the concerns were addressing the fact that they do 
not want to see the possibility of large-scale pig operations to come locally.  Mike Kull 
reported that the ASA protects farmers from nuisance lawsuits but they still need to abide 
by all local and state ordinances.   
 
Reports: 

 (1) 
Fire Department – Mike reported 13 fire calls for the month. 
 (2) 
Planning Commission – Planning commission had no comments regarding Danville’s 
537 plan. 
 (3) 
Solicitor –   Nothing to Report. 
 (4) 
Zoning Officer – Fred reported 3 Residential Zoning Permit issued for May and a couple 
of right to know reports.   
 (5) 
Municipal Authority – John Fenstermacher indicated there was nothing to report other 
than to forward any calls to Marley Daniels who is doing a great job for the Municipal 
Authority. 
  (6) 
Road Foreman/Equipment Report –   Gary reported that all equipment is up and running.  
Welliver Road was tarred and chipped on June 7 and he reported that Klein Road will be 
taken care of the week of June 21. 

 (7) 
SEO – Nothing to report. 
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Old Business:  The MS4 application has been completed and submitted per Todd Pysher, 
Valley Township’s secondary engineer. 
 

New Business:  The supervisors will be putting together an Advisory Board for the ASA 
which will include three farmers, 1 citizen and 1 municipal representative. 
A bid will be advertised on June 21 and 25, 2021 for Spike Blue Road which will be paid 
through the Dirt & Gravel Program and the bid packets will be due on July 14, 2021. 
Valley Township is entitled to $224,000 Covid monies and Bruce LaMotte will be 
looking into the application. 
     
 

Approval of Bills:  Motion made by Mike, 2nd by Gary to ratify the payment of Bills and 

motion approved unanimously. 

 

Adjournment: 

Motion by Mike to adjourn @ 8:00 PM, 2nd by Gary and motion approved 

unanimously. 

 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Judy Achy, Valley Township Secretary 


